
Minutes of Meeting 
NKU Rally Obedience Committee,  

23rd of September 2021, 19.30-21.00 
Participants: Beatrice Palm (Sweden), Tytti Lintenhofer (Finland), Paul Lysholdt 

(Denmark) and Solveig Therese Zetterstrøm (Norway) 
Absentees: None 

Minutes: Solveig Zetterstrøm 
 
 

 
1. Opening of the meeting. All are present.  

 
2. Minutes from our last meeting (26/5). 

Update the course drawing program. Ina will fix this during the week.  
Drawing-app for the Nordic? Beatrice shows us the Swedish version. Paul will check it 
out more.  
Put Nordic rally obedience movies in the “Nordic Championship rally o” facebook 
group – Bea. 
 

3. Nordic Championships 2021. 
Everything is going as planned. 
The organizers are still missing some information from Norway and Finland but it´s 
hopefully on the way. Meeting with the NKU rally obedience committee at 19.00 
o´clock on Friday.  Bea will forward this information to the organizers. Maybe a 
judges meeting at 18 o´clock? 
 

4. Nordic Championships 2022. 
Will be in Finland. Suggestion for date is: 26-27th of November 2022. All members are 
ok with the date. Bea will check with Ulf Uddman/SKK when the other Nordic 
Championships are arranged.  
 

5. Update of the Guidelines (including what to do with all questions we get about how 
to judge this and that?) 
- Something to keep in mind: when we are thinking of editing the guidelines, we need 
to remember that the nordic class is not just used in the Championships, it´s also now 
being used in the nordic countries for competitors on a lower training level than the 
teams competing in the Championships.  
- When we look at the teams in the Nordic Championships this year, we need to 
observe and write down situations we observe and come up with suggestions for 
editing based on that. We will then discuss and edit the guidelines at our next 
meeting.  
- We will also create a fluent document where we write down all the questions about 
and the answers to different judging problems we observe. This document will 
eventually be published under files in “Nordic Championship Rally O” group. Tytti has 
the responsibility to create this document. We also decided to rename the group 
“Nordic Championship Rally O” to “Nordic Championship Judges”. 
 



6. New Nordic judges and a common judges meeting next spring.  
In Sweden they now have four new Nordic judges – Karin Holst, Linda Penttilä, Diana 
Huuki and Sofia Angleby. They all did great during their examination. Denmark also 
has a new Nordic judge, Helle Gadeberg. We will try to arrange a common judging 
meeting next spring. A date will be discussed at the Championships in December. 
 

7. Other issues 
Our minutes and other documents should from now on be sent to 
Hilde.engeland@nkk.no.  
 

8. Next meeting 
10th of December 2021 in Stockholm at 19.00.  
29th of January 2022 at DKK. Paul will check with Lonni if it´s OK.   

 


